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Department of Gastroenterology and Hepatology

Dear Subrata Ghosh and Andrzej S Tarnawski,

Editors-in-Chief of World Journal of Gastroenterology

19 May 2020

I hereby confirm that co-author Prof Oren Shibolet is a native English speaker, and has revised

substantially the article titled: “Emergency department targeted screening for Hepatitis C does not improve

linkage to care”.

Sincerely yours,

Inbal Houri, MD

Department of Gastroenterology and Liver diseases

Tel-Aviv Medical Centre and Tel-Aviv University

6 Weizmann St. Tel-Aviv 64239, Israel.

Email: inbalho@tlvme.gov.il
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